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I note while EU would hopefully not struggle with Ageing Infrastructure, it would have to contend with POWER OUTAGES.

The system proposed by EU requires electrical pump stations distributed to each homesite. In addition to the
significant cost of supporting these, an extended Florida Power outage could lead to a devastating raw, untreated
sewage dump in our waters - hundreds of times greater than individual septic tanks. Even with EU requiring each

homeowner install/upgrade electrical service and generators, during power outages, fuel is precious and difficult to
obtain.

We have a hurricane season every year and have had numerous instances of multi-day outages on island. To add

risk of environmental damage due to difficulty providing electricity to individual septic pumps island-wide is a risk that
should weigh heavily in the consideration.

Power outages are common throughout the year even outside the 6-month long hurricane season. In the last month
we have had two significant outages one which resulted in a 19-hour outage across most of the island.

Given these concerns, | request EU'’s application be DENIED.

2. FINANCIAL ABILITY

The principals of Environmental Utilities (EU) are well-known to island residents with no observable financial stability or standing
to undertake a project of this nature typically undertaken by municipal and governmental bodies. EU has not referenced any
efforts to seek available water quality grants such as the Florida water-quality SWAG grants or the federal DEP 319 grants
designated for septic to sewer projects.

As a limited liability corporation, EU LLC will not pass basic due diligence to be deemed a qualified recipient of the
environmental, governmental or even philanthropic grants available to support such projects. Grantors will be required
to act as fiduciaries in granting taxpayer or donor funds. The principals of the LLC have little to no oversight and would
logically be considered “high-risk” potential recipients of grants.

The principles of a limited liability corporation can “walk away” at any time with no liability — with grant monies in their
pockets and no recourse to taxpayers or foundations.

Further, as an LLC entity can “walk away” from the project at any time, there are no requirements to report any
monies paid to that date. As there is no governmental body is taking responsibility for this project, islanders are left
susceptible to undue risk of financial loss from a “limited liability” entity.

With the size and resources of EU being limited, their capabilities to negotiate, oversee, and run such a large
logistical infrastructure project are incredibly limited. Contract management, purchasing, construction oversight and

execution would be much better overseen by a governmental entity which has the critical mass to cover such logical
functions across a county/state entity.

Given these concerns, | strongly request EU’s application be DENIED.
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